
                              

From Pastor Phill 
   
Πασχα is Greek to me, how about you? Say it “paskah.” The word is translated into 
English as Passover. The King James uses the word Passover in the New Testament 
every time the Greek “paskah” occurs except once, Acts 12:4 – Peter is arrested by 
Herod, jailed, with the intention to bring him out after Easter and present him as a 
sacrifice to the Jews. The folks that put the King James together wanted to attach this 
happening to Easter, which makes sense, in Acts. So when you hear/read the word 
“pascal” to describe Easter, you know its origin, which initially was used only in 
reference to the miracle of the Passover (Exodus 12). 
 

The Old Testament Hebrew uses a variant of the word paskah 49 times – it was a 
vitally important moment and concept for them, so they had to invent a word to 
describe it. Fun stuff, yes? So then that Greek word “paskah” is a transliteration. That 
is, the sound and the meaning of the original Aramaic-then-Hebrew word was 
borrowed and moved into Greek, as that language had no word for the event. 
 

So from all that, where do we get the word Easter? Bede the Venerable (that wild and 
crazy 7th century monk who lived in England) wrote down what seems plausible at 
least to me, but then I’m a Bede fan. He says that early Christians borrowed the name 
of a goddess of spring, Eostre (that’s in the Northumbrian language, where Bede 
lived), a false god that tracks back even further. So the spring equinox rolled around, 
planting time, a sun event noted by many pre-historic people (think Stonehenge, 
think the Casa Grande monument north of Tucson, think the Mayans, etc). Hey, it’s 
the equinox, let’s have a feast, name the goddess Eostre, and get on with the party.  
 

The Lord, in His wisdom, caused the Passover to coincide with planting time, the 
spring equinox, etc, and then caused His one and only Son to be sacrificed for us at 
that same time. Convenient holy planning, as every culture everywhere recognized 
that time as significant in their lives, and God allowed Christians to fit right in with 
those pre-existent celebrations, as He eclipsed them all with a salvation meant for 
everyone. So we have a spring party in the church, a party celebrating God’s plan for 
us, His grace toward us, His love and forgiveness on display for all the world to see in 
the resurrection of the Paschal Lamb. We call it Easter. 
 

This is an early Easter. The earliest ever was March 20, 1818 – it won’t happen that 
early for another 250 years, so don’t wait for that...   

Worship Schedule 

Saturdays – 4 PM 
Sundays – 9 AM 

Wednesdays – 4 PM 
  

Bible Studies 

Sundays 
Bible Class – 10:15 AM  

(Parish Hall) 
 

Mondays 
Women's Bible Study – 
9:30 AM (Parish Hall) 

 

Tuesdays 
Read Scripture Women’s 

Bible Study -  
2:00 PM (Parish Hall) 

 

Wednesdays 
Bible Class - 9:30 AM 

(Parish Hall) 
 

Fridays 
Men's Bible Study - 9:00 AM 

1st, 3rd & 5th Friday  
(Parish Hall) 

 

Bible Class  
10:30 AM (Parish Hall) 
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The Lenten season is upon us. Here 
is the upcoming Lenten schedule: 

 

Lent Wednesdays 
"Life Together" 

March 6 - March 20 4PM 
 

Holy Week  
Worship Schedule 

 

Maundy Thursday 
(with Communion) 

March 28 - 4PM 
 

Good Friday 
March 29 - 4 & 7PM 

 

Easter Weekend 
March 30 - 4PM 

 

March 31 -  
6 AM (outdoor sunrise in 

the courtyard) 
9 & 10:30 AM in the 

Sanctuary 
 

Good Friday in the Park 
March 29 at 9 AM 

Beardsley Park 
12755 W Beardsley Rd, SCW 

Ramada 10 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Sometimes something old can be the source of something new.   
 

The stresses and tensions that we have been through lately have left many 
people struggling to cope. It feels like just as we find our way through one storm, 
another strikes from a different direction. 
 

In such times as this, the inclination may be to look for a new strategy, a new way 
forward and out.  Then again, sometimes something old can be the source of 
something new. 
 

Lent is that something old that can lead to something new. When you participate 
in something that has been around for thousands of years, it anchors you. It 
reminds you that your current circumstance has a context. It says to you that 
there is always a next chapter. As we are entering the Easter Season and are 
observing Lent, I hope you have benefitted from the sermon series we have 
going on here at Crown of Life. 
 

This year’s series strives to address popular assumptions of postmodernism. 
Postmodernism is an elastic term, not easily defined, but it meets us almost daily 
in life and in ministry. Its subtle influences are found in all age groups, not just 
young people. No longer is there one morality or myth or ritual or dance or 
dream or philosophy or concept of self or God or culture or style of art that 
predominates. The explosion of new communications technologies and the 
continuing fragmentation of cultures into thousands of little cultures has forced 
us to view our world as simultaneously expanding and shrinking. This is what 
“Life Together” in a postmodern world is all about. To understand and find a 
foothold in a topsy-turvy world around us can help us to be able to help others in 
our life. 
 

I encourage you to connect with the Season of Lent this year. I hope you will 
appreciate its history and take the initiative to make this time of spiritual renewal 
your own. It needn’t be the solemn time that it traditionally has been, but it 
should be a time of re-centering yourself in your faith…even in a postmodern 
world. 
 

Lent has an important place in the chaos of our lives and our world. It is an 
invitation to slow down long enough to remember that God is with us even 
through the craziest of times—even in the “crucifixion” times in our lives—with 
the promise of healing and new life. If you are able, I would invite you to please 
join us for worship as we hear the witness of these people in John’s Gospel. 
 

Then let us all come together in a great Easter celebration! We have much to be 
thankful for! We are growing as a church, we are financially blessed, many of us 
are growing closer to God through reading through the Bible, we have each 
other, and we have a loving Lord that is in control of all that is going on. So, let us 
trust in Him as we look to the future see what “something new” He has in store 
for us! 

Blessings, Pastor Mark 
 
 

 

From Pastor Mark 
 

by Roger Hicks, 

 

 

Meanwhile, no matter the language in which you celebrate Easter, may God’s 
richest blessings attend you. After all, you are saved by God’s Grace, through 
Faith, because of the Sacrifice of His only Son. Blessed Easter to you! 

Pastor Phill 
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A sincere thank you for cards and online 

wishes in observance of my 95th birthday. 

With blessings, Gladys Strohschein 

March 2024 
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Email Prayer Group 
By Lisa Safago 

 

Did you know we have a group of members who pray  

for others when they receive an email prayer request from church?  
In this group, you will get an email from the church asking you to pray  

for someone in need.  
 

Here's how it works... When someone submits a prayer request to church,  
it is forwarded to a group of faithful congregation members who send up  
petitions to our Lord. This group does not meet in person, they are simply  
asked to pray on their own for those in need, whenever and wherever. 
 

Would you like to receive emails and pray for others? It's easy to be a part  
of this email prayer group... Just send an email with your name to  
prayer@colchurch.com and request to be added. We currently have 86  
members praying. We can never have too many! Your identity and email  
address will not be shared with anyone. 
 

Please send questions about this email prayer ministry to Lisa Safago at safago.lisa@gmail.com 
Please send your request to be added to the email prayer group to prayer@colchurch.com 

 

March 2024 
 

The Board for Missions Thanks You 
Diane Hammann, Mission Board 

 

Mission Weekend, February 17-18, was a success because 
of members of Crown of Life. Your generous donations to 
our church have enabled your Board for Missions to lend 
financial assistance around the world. 
 

Those who stopped by the Mission information table 
commented on the impact they felt seeing the placards of 
22 of the locations who received donations in 2023. They 
were amazed when viewing the world map just how far COL 
dollars travel to assist others. 
 

If you were touched by what God can do with what He has 
given to us, please consider joining the Missions Board. We 
meet the 2nd Friday of each month from 9:00 to 10:00am. 
Just an hour a month to discuss needy and sometimes 
struggling LCMS-recognized missions/missionaries/ministry 
students, all striving to spread the Word. 

 

 
 
 
 
 

 
Please join us in the Parish Hall on Easter 
morning— 
 

• after the 6 AM Sunrise service for coffee 
and pastries, or 

 

• between 8 AM and 11 AM for brunch.  
That’s before, during, and after the 9 AM 
service,  and before the 10:30 AM service 
begins, but not after the 10:30 service ends.  

 

Choose from several egg dishes, hash brown 
potatoes, mini-sandwiches, fruit, pastries, and 
beverages.  
 

Everyone is welcome!   
 

Free-will offerings will be accepted.  
 

March 2024 
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Women in Mission 
By Darlene Markle 
 

Spring is almost here. Time to shake off the dust and begin spring cleaning!   
Warmer weather also invites us to go for a walk, hike or even a bike ride. 
 

I have had this poem for many years and think it’s quite appropriate for this issue.  It’s titled, “The Road of Life” by author 
unknown.  
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

Being a part of LWML gives each of us many opportune times to serve. This March we will be having elections for two 
positions: Secretary and Treasurer. These positions are easiest for those who have had the experiences in their lifetime 
like typing and taking minutes as well as keeping good records with finances.  There’s a place for you to use your gifts to help 
keep LWML serving the Lord responsibly. You would serve 8 months of the year and we will train and guide you!  Please pray 
with us that the Lord will raise up two servants! 
 

During the weekends of March 23rd and April 6th, LWML will be supporting Garuna Ministries. You can also be a part by 

supporting with a monetary in-gathering to purchase large Christian books for their schools in Cambodia. The books that will 

be purchased are approximately $16.00 each.  We are praying that we can raise enough to purchase a set of 24. There will be 

an informational overview of this ministry on the screens before the service. It’s a joy to bring the Good News of Jesus to 

their 1,800 students and to work with Cheryl and Pastor Jeff Ehlers. There will be a table in the narthex with more 

information on it and a decorative box to give your gift for a book. Please pray for this ministry. 

The LWML Pacific Southwest District Convention will be held in Rosemead, California the second weekend in June. A few 
women are already planning on attending and there’s room for two more. LWML can help defray some of your costs and you 
don’t have to worry about transportation.  We are planning on leaving the 6th of June and returning on the 9th. Please see me 
for further details.   
 

Save these dates: Tuesday, March 12th-LWML meeting and assembling Easter bags for the residents of Brookdale Camino del 
Sol at 1pm in the chapel and Tuesday, April 9th-LWML Annual Tea 1pm in the Parish Hall. 
 

At first, I saw God as my observer, my judge, 
Keeping track of the things I did wrong, so as to know 
whether I merited heaven or hell when I die. 
He was out there sort of like a president. 
I recognized His picture when I saw it, 
but I really didn’t know Him. 
 

But later on, when I met Christ, 
it seemed as though life was rather like a bike ride,  
but it was tandem bike, and I noticed 
that Christ was in the back helping me pedal. 
 

I don’t know just when it was that He suggested we change places, 
but life has not been the same since. 
 

When I had control, I knew the way. 
It was rather boring, but predictable… 
it was the shortest distance between two points. 
 

But when He took the lead, He knew delightful long cuts, 
up mountains, and through rocky places 
at breakneck speeds, it was all I could do to hang on! 
Even though it looked like madness, He said, “Pedal!” 
 

I worried and was anxious and asked, “Where are you taking me?” 
He laughed and didn’t answer, and I started to learn to trust. 

 

I forgot my boring life and entered into the adventure. 
And when I’d say, “I’m scared,” 
He’d lean back and touch my hand. 
 

He took me to people with gifts that I needed, 
gifts of healing, acceptance, and joy. 
They gave me gifts to take on my journey, 
my Lord’s and mine. 
 

And we were off again. He said, “Give the gifts away; 
They are extra baggage, too much weight.” 
So I did, to the people we met, and I found that in giving I 
received, and still our burden was light. 
 

I did not trust Him at first, in control of my life. 
I thought He’d wreck it; but He knows bike secrets, 
knows how to make it bend and take sharp corners, 
knows how to fly to shorten scary passages. 
 

And I am learning to shut up and pedal 
in the strangest places, and I’m beginning to enjoy the  
view, and the cool breeze on my face 
with my delightful constant companion, Jesus Christ. 
 

And when I’m sure I just can’t do anymore, 
He just smiles and says……..”Pedal.” 
 

March 2024 
 



             
 

 

Set Apart to Serve as the Body of Christ in this World 
Christine Escobar, Care Ministry Coordinator 
 

God created us for community, and Christ has called us together in his church to represent him in this 
world.  Christ commanded, love the Lord Your God with all your heart and with all your soul and with 
all your mind and with all your strength.  The second is this:  You shall love your neighbor as yourself.  
There is no other commandment greater than these (Mark 12:29-31).   

 

God created us to care about each other.  He also knows what brings us joy.  The opportunity to serve our church family in 
practical ways that express our love and concern for each other brings us joy and purpose as we serve the Lord and build 
deeper friendships with our church family.  
 

Security Tip:  Because many of us have family in other states, we suggest you provide your emergency contact information to 
the nearest fire department or sheriff’s office number.  The fire department can install a lockbox on the side of your front 
door.  The lockbox key provides the fire department access to your home without breaking down your door.  These are the 
phone numbers for the closest Sun City West Fire Departments: 623.544.5400 Spanish Garden / 623.546.8633 Stardust / 
623.214.3841 Deer Valley.  The non-emergency phone number for the Maricopa County Sheriff’s Office is 602.876.1011.  For 
Emergencies, dial 911.  Please email or call Christine Escobar at 623.218.6793 for more information on the contact 
information for the fire department or sheriff’s office in your area. 
 

We invite you to join us for an educational session with Dr. Brittany Hillier and Ashley Suedekum, on Monday, March 18, 
2024.  Feel free to invite guests who would benefit from this presentation.  
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Contact any of our team leaders listed below with 
questions or requests and to volunteer with our 
ministry.  
 

(Light) Handyman/Technology Services  
Duane Rawson (Trustees) 928 925 0453  
 

Homebound/Care Center Visits  
Darlene Markle 970 623 9360  
Dee Harries 785 562 6801 
 

Share a Meal Request/Referral  
Marilyn Goodnight 623 444 7551  
Robin Coursen 303 249 2644 
 

Stephen Ministry Request/Referral  

Lola Leshney 623 826 9237 
 

Community Resource Referral  
Christine Escobar 623 218 6793  
 

Questions:  
Christine Escobar 623 218 6793 or  

email griefcare@colchurch.com 

 

 
Joining the Church Triumphant 

Crown of Life members who recently were called home to Heaven are: 
 

Harold Nuoffer, February 14                         

Paul Naumann, February 20         

Lucille Holstein, February 22 

Carol Natale, February 26 

 

 

We celebrate the victory won for all the faithful dead, but we grieve for our beloved as well, knowing that God honors our tears. 

March 2024 
 



             
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

The Lord Will Guide Us When We Are in the Wilderness 

by Roger Hicks, 

 

 

Christine Escobar, GriefCare Coordinator 
 

This March, we observe Lent (March 1-28), Good Friday (March 29), and Easter Sunday (March 31).  We can draw a parallel 
between Christ’s testing in the wilderness and his passion on the cross and our testing during our journey through raw grief.  
If we trust God to sustain us and guide us during our bewildering journey through grief, we will also find new meaning, joy, 
and purpose as we emerge from our grief stronger, more resilient, and more loving.  If we persevere in faith and prayer, we 
will find that our relationship with the Lord becomes more vital and profound than ever.  If we keep our focus on the One 
who is guiding us, joy will return. 
 

As we reflect on the intense pain and suffering Christ willingly took upon himself for our salvation, we can sense Jesus 
walking by our side, loving us, comforting us, and strengthening us on our painful journey of healing from the death of a 
loved one.  We know with certainty, The Lord is near the brokenhearted and saves the crushed in spirit.  (Psalm 34:18) 
 

If you are grieving the loss of your spouse, please join us on Tuesday, March 19, from 9:30 am to 11:30 am,  for our “Loss of 
a Spouse Seminar.”   At this encouraging seminar, you will gain insight into the following:  
 

• How to handle overwhelming emotions. • How to grieve in a way that’s healthy and suited to you.. 

• Where to find the strength to go on.  
 

• Biblical principles that help you deal with your grief. 

• What to expect in the days to come.  

Our 13-week GriefCare program, “Your Journey from Mourning to Joy,” will start on Wednesday, April 3, 2024.  This 
program will provide ongoing support to those grieving the loss of a loved one.  Each week, we will cover a different aspect of 
grief experts deem essential to address to heal and move forward fully.  There is no requirement to share.  Those who do not 
wish to share can benefit greatly from listening to others in the group.   
 

You will receive workbooks in the Loss of a Spouse Seminar and our 13-week session to help you put your life into 
perspective and determine priorities as you work through this challenging, overwhelming, and often disorienting time.   
 

To register for these sessions, please call Christine Escobar at 623.218.6793 or email griefcare@colchurch.com. 
 
 

 March Altar Flowers 
 

 

March 2/3:  
Mike & Sara Mulso in celebration of 

Zach’s birthday. 
 

March 9/10: 
Duane & Cookie Rawson in 

celebration of their 65th anniversary.  
 

March 23/24: 
Jim & Suzanne Duncombe with 

thanksgiving for God’s blessings. 
 

Richard & Gloria Anderson in 
celebration of their 60th anniversary.  

 

March 30/31: 
Tom & Bettie Ore in celebration of 

their 15th anniversary.   
 

If you would like to sign up for flowers, please 
sign the flower book that is in the Narthex, 

right outside the Parish Hall.   
 

March 2024 
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February 
Altar Flowers 

 
 

If you would like to sign up for 
flowers, please sign the flower 

book that is in the Narthex, right 
outside the Parish Hall.  Indicate 
the date you would like to have 

flowers placed on the altar along 
with any preferences.  The cost for 

flowers is $45, which can be 
dropped off in the church office or 

placed in the collection plate, 
labeled ‘Flowers.’  If you have any 
questions, please contact Florella 

Denzin at  
623-670-4320.   

 

Meet Zach Mulso 
 

Hey! I’m Zach Mulso, I am from the cold state of Minnesota, and I recently graduated  
from Concordia University Wisconsin from their Director of Church Ministries program.  
I majored in Theology and minored in Church Ministries (Practical Theology) and  
Non-Profit Management.  
 

My family is very church work oriented, my dad is a pastor at Emanuel Lutheran Church  
in Inver Grove Heights, Minnesota and my mom is a preschool director at Woodbury  
Lutheran. I have one brother, Cameron, who is 12. I am super blessed to become a part 
of this ministry at COL. All of the thoughts and prayers were greatly appreciated, and 
I continue to pray for this church, and all who come in contact with it.  
 

I got my passion for technology from my dad who worked in IT before he became a  
pastor. I would help out with the Minnesota South Early Childhood Conference for  
several years being AV support, and that would then turn into me being more involved  
with technology in many other aspects.  
 

At Concordia, I was a part of their Haven Ministry which is a prayer and praise time on Sunday night, but I was in charge of 
their tech team, which allowed me to grow and help expand that ministry. I also worked at my former home church, Emanuel 
Lutheran, for three years working on various tasks such as updating the church website, making the switch over to Planning 
Center, and most recently upgrading the church’s sound system. I wanted to learn about how to do technology in the church 
before it became prevalent in 2020 and churches everywhere started to stream their services. I knew that the church could 
utilize technology to spread the gospel, but I wanted to get the theology behind it too. I thank God that he led me down that 
path and to Concordia where I got the experience and knowledge to go out into His world and spread the gospel to everyone.  
 

Some fun facts about me are 

• I am a foodie, I love to cook, and I love to venture out and try foods. 

• I am a sports guy, mainly basketball, but watch football and some baseball. (Yes, I am a Vikings fan, we all have 
struggles!) 

• My baptismal birthday is ALSO Saint Patrick’s Day. 

• My confirmation verse is Galatians 2:19-21. 

• My favorite Bible story is either Faith Like a Mustard Seed parable or “Faith Like a Child.” 
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10 Gary and Penny Pinter 
11 Joe and Carol Natale 
13 Fred and Elaine Treftz 
14 David and Judy Koelsch 
14 Duane and Cookie Rawson 
17 Eddie and Kristina Van Niel 
20 Lowell and Donna Koelling 
20 Bill and Joyce Nance 

Ushers 
(4:00) Duane Rawson, Cookie Rawson, Joan Byrd, Rita Grover 
(9:00) Carl & Holly Browning, Bob Gaudinier, Al Stoudemire 
Mar. 13: Lowell & Ginett Janssen, Byron Hildahl, Lynne Rose 
Mar. 28: Harold & Lynda Rud, Byron Hildahl, Lynne Rose 
Mar. 29 (7pm): Lowell & Ginett Janssen, Rollie & Linda Mann 
Mar. 31 (6am): Randy & Lorrie Schulz     

 

GREETERS 
Saturday: Chris & Linda Beck, Karen S.  Sunday: Martha Plapp, Bonette Copelan 
Wednesday: Mike & Debbie Leisure                  Darlene Wall, Dee Harries 
 

ALTAR GUILD  
(4:00) Denise Trevarrow, Kathy Beilstein      (9:00) Karen Murphy, Marie Kayton 
 

 

 

1 John Lindley 
1 Kathy Walker 
3 Jackie DeAngelo 
3 Gretchen McCaslin 
4 Betty Wohlfeil 
4 Terri Worster 
5 Marge Heinrichs 
6 Judy Koelsch 
6 Lewis Leibbrandt 
8 Marilyn Engelken 
8 Phil Finck 
8 Louise Fountain 
8 Fay Sieving 
9 Dale Johnson 
9 Herb Wolf 
10 Dick Andersen 
10 Bobbie Gaudinier 
11 Laurel Coffman 
11 LeeAnn Michaelis 
11 Judi Schmidt 
12 Mary Bonrud 
12 Carl Browning 
 

12 Curt Connolly 
12 Jacquelyn Leavitt 
13 Kate Landis 
13 Albert Willars 
14 Shirley Swartz 
15 Gene Kuebler 
16 Larry Maass 
16 Yvonne Pardieu 
16 Joan Rall 
17 Ilene Borgman 
17 Femmie Gratian 
17 Duane Winkel 
17 Dennis Wolf 
18 Scott Michael 
19 Nora Mara 
20 Chuck Blakley 
20 Laura Smith 
21 Kathy Shearer 
22 Nancy Gothard 
22 Carol Worst 
23 Mark Adam 
 
 

March Servants 
Senior Pastor         Rev. Phill Robbins 
Associate Pastor   Rev. Mark Airey 
Pastoral Assistants Rev. Vern Ermeling,  
Rev. Ray Mirly 
 

ELDERS 
(4:00) Bob Gaudinier, Tim Krueger, Chris Beck, 

Jeff Holmes, Ron Mara, Chris Schmidt 
(9:00) Bob Gaudinier, Carl Browning, Tim Jehn, 

Tom Mertins 
 

TRUSTEES 
(4:00) Larry Lienemann   
(9:00) Merv Tvinnereim 
 

FLOWERS 
Judy Briddle, Florella Denzin, Vicki Jolin, Sheila 
Mecham, Karen Murphy, Darlene McAfee, Judy 
Razo, Lynda Rud, Denise Trevarrow, Jan 
Tvinnereim 
 

LIVESTREAM 
Mar. 3: Tom Mertins 
Mar. 6/20: Zach Mulso 
Mar. 10/28: Lisa Safago 
Mar. 13: Cathy Meyer 
Mar. 17/29/31: Henry Munzinger 
Mar. 24: Todd Schutt 
 

SOUND 
Mar. 2/16/28: Joe Jellison 
Mar. 3/31 (10:30am): Eddie Mallonen 
Mar. 6/24: Larry Mills 
Mar. 9: Dana Boesen 
Mar 10: Tom Mertins 
Mar. 13: Neil White 
Mar. 17/31 (9am): Todd Schutt 
Mar. 20: Kathy Beilstein 
Mar. 23/30: Dana Boesen 
Mar. 29 (4pm): Zach Mulso 
Mar. 29 (7pm): Cathy Meyer 
 

SCREENS  
Mar. 2/23: Mila Boesen 
Mar. 3/31 (10:30am): Ken Coffman 
Mar. 6/31 (9am): Lisa Safago 
Mar. 9: Deb Christ 
Mar. 10: Judy Brodzeller 
Mar. 13: Bruce Borchert 
Mar. 16/28/30: Darlene McAfee 
Mar. 17/29 (7pm): Tom Mertins 
Mar. 20: Neil White 
Mar. 24: Eddie Mallonen 
Mar. 29 (4pm): Kathy Beilstein 
 

TELLERS 
Judy Briddle, Sheila Mecham, Dale Johnson, Sub 
– Ken Grover 

 

 
 
 

23 Nancy Lee Barnes 
23 Gail Lindley 
23 Joan Thiese 
23 Reg Trevisan 
24 Vivian Beaugrand 
24 Joanie Westbrook 
25 Gordy Rieck 
25 Sue Thomas 
26 Margaret Irwin 
26 Kristina Van Niel 
27 Gail Holmes 
27 Jeffrey Holmes 
27 Eleanor Horen 
27 Richard Rydeen 
28 Lynn Bates 
28 Trenna Brauer 
28 Sallie Jehn 
28 Nicholas Schutt 
29 Paula Duffey 
29 Ernie Schmidt 
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22 Bob and Diane Hammann 
24 Gary and Karyl Brandvold 
25 Chuck and Janet Blakley 
26 Dick and Gloria Andersen 
29 Byron and Gisela Brown 
30 Carl and Holly Browning 
31 Greg and Miriam Dotson 
31 Tom and Bettie Ore 
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If you would like to place flowers in church for our Easter 

services March 30/31, please fill out the form below, make 

check payable to Crown of Life Lutheran Church and designate 

it for "Easter Flowers". Please Note: The deadline for all 

requests is Monday, March 10.  You may place your check and 

order form in the offering plate or mail/drop-off in the church 

office. 

 

Number of Lilies ordered ($15):_____________________ 

Check total enclosed with order: $____________________ 
 

Name(s): _______________________________________ 

Please Check One: 

 

(   ) I will pick up my flowers after the 10:30 a.m. 

 worship service on Easter Morning, March 31st  

(   ) I do not wish to pick up my flowers 


